At a Work Session of the Malone Village Board, held on March 12, 2020 at 9:00 AM at 343 West Main Street the following were present:

Andrea Dumas Mayor
Norm Bonner Trustee
Archie McKee Trustee
Matthew Boyea Trustee
Brian Langdon Trustee

Also in attendance:

Cheryl Cook, Village Clerk

Rebahka Scaccia Robert Rowe Andrew Nichols Kristine Lashway, Treasurer

Tom Schulz Tim Seymour

Mayor Dumas started the work session off at 9:15 AM and asked that Tim Seymour to speak with regards to his property at 44 Second Street and the building permit/code issues. Tim thanked us all for being here and he appreciates all we do. However, he feels his constitutional right to privacy was violated. On March 6 and March 9, 2020, he said that Robert Rowe, Code Enforcement Officer, illegally entered his home without his permission. He has filed a complaint of trespassing with the Chief of Police, Christopher Premo, today, March 12, 2020, prior to his coming to this meeting. Andrew Nichols, Seymour's Contractor, was then given a chance to speak. Robert Rowe was given a chance to speak. Discussion was held. Each Board member asked questions. Tim Seymour has asked what we plan to do about this situation and that he be entitled to another Code Officer to complete his project. The feeling was that this was a misinterpretation of both parties.

This part of the meeting was adjourned at 10:00 AM.

DPW Plan (10:07 AM):

Mayor Dumas then asked the DPW Foreman to come in and asked them what their plan is moving forward while Jerry Fisher is out. Scott Gavin, Scott Richards and Ralph Jesmer III were present. They talked about manholes, sewer lines, water lines, street repair and staffing. They will get us a plan going forward when they can but wanted us to know that plans change at any given moment due to unforeseen circumstances.

Upon the motion of Trustee Bonner with a second by Trustee McKee and unanimously carried to advertise for two seasonal DPW workers.

Code Enforcement:

Mayor Dumas asked the Board their opinion on what we should do about the complaint of the Code Enforcement Officer. Robert Rowe will be written up for the accusations made with regards to the building permit process of 44 Second Street.

ADJOURNMENT:

Upon the motion of Trustee Boyea to adjourn the meeting at 12:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Chervl A. Cook Village Clerk